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Kristen Graham (adpce.ad)

From: Kristen Graham (adpce.ad)
Sent: Tuesday, May 9, 2023 3:36 PM
To: 'tracy.brick@marionarkansas.org'
Subject: City of Marion - Change of Authorization Required

Good afternoon, 
 
I am reaching out because Frank Fogleman is still listed as the Responsible Official (RO) for multiple permits for the City 
of Marion (AFIN 18-00110). Online resources say the position of Mayor is currently occupied by Tracy Brick. When a 
change in administration happens, a Change of Authorization form must be submitted, so DEQ can ensure all permit info 
is up-to-date. I am still seeing Mr. Fogleman listed as RO for permits: 

- AR0021971 
- ARR000189 

 
A Change of Authorization should be submitted for each permit ASAP. You can locate the form at: 
https://eportal.adeq.state.ar.us/app/#/formversion/3f71b18d-1f34-48aa-80d7-8a7110a638b6. If you already have an 
ePortal account, please submit the form online. If not, there is a paper form at the provided link. If a new Cognizant 
Official (CO) should need to be added, you can do so on the same form; alternatively, if a CO needs removed, submit a 
request in writing. 
 
Please either mail or email the Change of Authorization form to us. You may return it to me and I’ll ensure it gets where 
it needs to go. Or, our mailing address is located at the link provided. You can find a contact number for our Permits 
Branch at the same link should you have further questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 

KRISTEN GRAHAM 
Compliance Analyst | 501.682.0758 
Office of Water Quality | Enforcement Branch 
Arkansas Division of Environmental Quality 

 
 


